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BEAUTIFICATION DONATION FORM 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events! 
 

Village 
Newsletter Village ofFayetteville  

 

Å Holiday, Good Friday  
 Friday, April 18, 2014 [Offices closed] 
 

Å Village Easter Egg Hunt 
Saturday, April 19, 2014, 9am 
Fayetteville Senior Center 
 

Å Beautification PLANT SALE  
Sat., May 10, 2014   @Town Centre Gazebo 
 

Å Memorial Day  
 Monday, May 26, 2014 [Offices closed] 

   Parade at 9am  

-Route begins @Highbridge & Route 5 
  

 

 

 
 
Serving You: 
 
Mayor 
Mark Olson 

molson@fayettevilleny.gov 
 

Village Trustees 
Dan Kinsella 
dkinsella@fayettevilleny.gov 

 

Michael Small 
msmall@fayettevilleny.gov 
 

Chris Randall 
Crandall@fayettevilleny.gov 
 

Dennis Duggleby 
dduggleby@fayettevilleny.gov 
 

Clerk-Treasurer 
Lorie Corsette 
lcorsette@fayettevilleny.gov 
 

Deputy Clerk 

Karen Shepardson 

kshepardson@fayettevilleny.gov 
 

Vanessa Hulchanski 
vhulchanski@fayettevilleny.gov 
 
 

Hours of Operation: 
Mon.-Fri. 

8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Clerkôs Officeéé.é..637-9864 
Faxééééé.é.é..637-0106 
Firehouseéé.ééé637-6101 
DPWééééé..é...637-6065 
 
 

Like us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/villageoffayetteville 

www.fayettevilleny.gov  
 

A Letter 
from the 

Mayor 
 

I S S U E  

S P R I N G  
S U M M E R   
2 0 1 4  

01 

Boy, did you think this winter would ever end?!  A huge thank you to our DPW crews who 
have worked so hard throughout this long winter season to keep our streets plowed, sidewalks 
open, Beard Pond cleared for skating, garbage picked up and many other jobs they do day in and 
Řŀȅ ƻǳǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ǳƴƴƻǘƛŎŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƻǳǊ 5t² ŎǊŜǿ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀǊŘ 
work and dedication to the village.  
 

Also, thank you to our Fire & EMS crews who have been very busy responding to 
emergency calls as well as working to make sure we are ready to deal with any natural disasters.  
Some residents may not know this but the fire department has an EOC (Emergency Operation 
Center) which is designed to handle the coordination of services during an emergency. The 
Trustees as well as the department heads all have roles during such an event. Last fall, we had a 
practice event that dealt with a natural disaster.  With all the natural disasters happening around 
us, being prepared is something that I take very seriously.  We need to be sure we are ready to 
help our residents in their time of need. A big thank you to village resident Joe Hernon who works 
for New York State as an Emergency Preparedness Coordinator for helping the Village of 
Fayetteville get our EOC properly set up and working. The village gets briefings on weather and 
other events when they come up, so please be aware we monitor and work very closely with all 
departments to be ready just in case.  Mr. Hernon will be hosting a training session in the very 
near future.  We will then have more information to share regarding individual/family 
preparedness planning.  This will be shared via a link on the Village website when available. 

 

The Trustees the tentative budget for 2014-2015. The good news is that there is no tax 
increase in the tentative budget, which makes this eleven years in a row we have been able to 
hold down the tax rate. The bad news is that if the State of New York continues to run business as 
usual, then taxes will have to rise. We have done everything possible that we can do to cut 
expenditures and consolidate services, without losing services that our residents have come to 
expect.  To give you an example of what we did, this year our spending went up $88,000, that 
includes a salary increase of 2.5% for our employees and increased health insurance premiums by 
12% just to mention a few. But the New York State Pension bill went up $50,000 in one year. Our 
revenues went up $69,000 so the increase in revenue barely covers the increase in our pension 
costs. The New York State Assembly and Senate have to rein in out-of-control pension costs, and 
mandated programs that the state forces us to comply with, and cut wasteful spending that cost 
tax payers thousands of dollars a year and let village officials run the village like our residents 
expect. A perfect example is recently we wanted to install a sidewalk in the village.  We 

Å RELAY FOR LIFE 
Saturday, May 31, 2014 - 10 AM 
F-M High School Track 

 

Å Symphoria Concert 
Saturday, July 12, 2014 
Beard Park 
 

Å JazzFest Concert 
Thursday, July 17, 2014 
Beard Park 

 

Å Fayetteville Festival 
Saturday, Sept. 20, 2014 
Beard Park 

 

molson@fayettevilleny.gov 

All donations will be listed in the Village Newsletter , Village website and Neighbors East.  

Checks payable to:  Village of Fayetteville (òBeautification Committeeó on memo line) 

And returned to:  Village Hall, 425 East Genesee Street, Fayetteville, NY 13066  



 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fayetteville Senior Center  

examined, planned and estimated its cost to be around $10,000 with material and village labor. 
When we went to do it, we were told that due to it being within 500 feet of a state roadway we 
had to hire an engineer, bid it out , get permits from the state and then final permission would 
be granted by NYS DOT.  $56,000 dollars later, and almost six months of time passed, we had 
ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŘƻƴŜΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǎ ǿŀǎǘŜΦ  9ǾŜǊȅ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ 
our state elected leaders that the problem lies directly in their lap, not the VƛƭƭŀƎŜΩǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 
done our part to control expenses and run our village properly.  We will continue to work hard 
ŀƴŘ Řƻ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǎ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŀȅǎ 
of doing business. 
 

On the development front, many good things are happening in the village. The 
McIntyre Commons project at the old McIntyre Paper Mill site has received preliminary site 
plan approval and is working towards the final site plan approval process, this project will have 
twenty single family units and construction is intended to begin in the spring of this year. Also, 
ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ {ȅǊŀŎǳǎŜ tƭŀǎǘƛŎΩǎ ŦŀŎǘƻǊȅ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ƘƛƎƘ-end apartments with some 
professional office space, along with some new townhomes at the west side of the property.  
This project has been presented to the planning board and is making its way through the 
planning process.  We are hopeful that we will see some progress this year in transforming this 
industrial factory intƻ ƴŜǿ ƘƻǳǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƻƭŘ CǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΩǎ ǎƛǘŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ōƻŀǊŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǎ ŀ άŎƻŦŦŜŜ ǎƘƻǇκǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΦέ  ¢ƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘ 
to come back and make sure that the exterior and functions of the building fit into the 
character of the village. This site is zoned for this type of business, and while I know several 
ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ άŘƻ ǿŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƴŜŜŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ǎƘƻǇέΣ ŀƴŘ L Ŏŀƴ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜveral 
coffee shop type businesses, the village is not in the business of spot zoning or changing zones 
to accommodate or discourage business from coming in.  What we can do is make sure that 
any business that locates in the village understands and follows our design guidelines.  The 
Planning, Zoning and Historic Preservation boards do a great job in making sure businesses fit 
into the character of the village as well as add to the quality of life for all residents. These 
boards are made up of your fellow residents, all of whom volunteer and spend several hours 
dedicating their time and talents striving to make the village what it is today. For that, I want to 
thank these volunteers for their dedication and professionalism.  If you would like to join this 
great group of people, please email the village hall and we will add you to the list of candidates.  

 

There are several other projects to occur in the village.  We have started a sewer rehab 
project in Signal Hill; we are in the planning stages of slip lining sewers in Brookside; and we will 
begin rehabilitating the Ledyard Dyke soon at the McIntyre paper site.  In addition, there are 
also paving projects this year that will include Briar Brook, South Burdick and the older part of 
the village. And on top of all this, the village received a grant for a Gateway Project at the 
entrance to the village on Route 5 near Starbucks and Expressmart. The planning is just 
beginning for this project that should start construction in the spring of 2015.   Look for more 
information in the next newsletter about this exciting project. 
 

As you can see, the village is excited to put this winter behind us and make the most of 
this spring as we have a lot going on.  We are fortunate to have a vibrant village that is 
experiencing growth not only on our residential side but commercial as well.  During this time, 
please let us know if you have questions or comments.  Feel free to email or call me any time.  
Our job as elected officials is to listen and make decisions that are best for our residents and 
our village. Thanks you again for reading this article and, as always, thank you for allowing me 
to serve as your mayor.   It is truly an honor and something I love doing.  
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The Fayetteville Senior Center has a new website.  Check 

out  all we have going on  at www.faysrctr.org   

 

Continuing weekly classes/activities held at 584 E Genesee St.:   
Á aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ς 10:30am Art Workshop 
Á ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΩǎ ς 12:30pm Book Club 
Á ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΩǎ ς 1:00pm Exercise 
Á ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΩǎ ς 10:00am Open Bridge 
Á CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ς 12:30pm Free Movies (with popcorn!) 

 

Homemade Lunches available daily at 12:00pm!    
$4.00 for members, $4.50 non-members.  An RSVP is a MUST 24 hours in advance. 

 

Special upcoming events: 
- Special events coming up are Mother's Day lunch on Friday, May 9th at 12:00. 
- Prime Rib Dinner with entertainment on Friday, June 13th at 5:00pm.  

 Please call 637-9025 for prices, details and reservation. 

- Dw!b5a!Ω{ !¢¢L/ {![9 is Back ς JUNE 7TH  8AM - 2PM 
IŜǊŜΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǿƻǊƪΥ                                                                      
ω 5ǊƻǇ ƻŦŦ ƻŦ ƎŜƴǘƭȅ ǳǎŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ рǘƘ р-8pm, Friday, June 
6th 9am-2pm. No items will be accepted before June 5th, no items should be 
dropped off when no one is at the center.   
ω ²Ŝ Ŏŀƴnot accept any electronics, appliances, shoes, mattresses, food or 
chemicals. If in doubt call 637-9025 
ω !ƭƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǿŀǎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴ 
ω ²Ŝ Řƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ǊŜŦǳǎŜ ŀƴȅ ƛǘŜƳǎ 

[ŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƻŦƛǘŀōƭŜ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ to support the center.  
Get your friends and families to chip in a few items to help us out. 

We will also have a bake sale that day as well as hot dogs and beverages. 

We now offer 3 different exercise classes: 
Tuesday evenings at 6pm -- Wednesdays at 1pm  -- Saturdays at 10am 

Call to reserve or for information.  (Minimal cost payable to instructor.) 
 

Looking to join a book club? We have one on Tuesday's at 12:30pm.   
Call Eileen for information. 

 

For a complete list of all our goings on, please see our website or contact us directly 
for our bi-monthly newsletter at 637-9025. 

Our door is always open and everyone is welcome!  

 

 
 

 

Emerald Ash 
Borer is here! 

 

This is a very 
concerning 
matteré. 
 

This little guy will 
have a devastating 
effect upon our 
Ash trees, and is 
closer than you 
think.  It  has now 
been found within 
the Town of 
Manlius area.  

Please take a 
moment to review 
the insert and 
additional links on 
our website  

(www.fayettevilleny.gov/T

reeCommission )  

to prepare yourself 
and your private 
property. 

The Village is 
proactively taking 
measures to protect 
village trees.  You 
may see purple traps 
hanging in a few 
areas to help identify 
their presence. 
 
 

 

 

 

Annual 

Meeting 

Luncheon   

 Tues., April  29th 

12:00  
Please join us for our 

Board of Directors õ 

Annual Meeting .  We 

wil l  be  discussing 

future fundraisers and 

events for the center 

as wel l  as the 

center õs Annual 

Budget  and election 

of new board 

members. You wi l l  be 

able to meet with  
members of our Board 

of Directors fol lowing 

the meeting to 

discuss concerns or 

ask any questions 

you might have.    

Menu is Champagne 

Chicken over r ice, 

roasted veggies, frui t  

cup, dessert and 

beverage . 
Cost donation of 

$5.00 RSVP by 4/28  
 

 

 

 

  

Mayor Mark Olson 

 

http://www.faysrctr.org/
http://www.fayettevilleny.gov/TreeCommission
http://www.fayettevilleny.gov/TreeCommission


Fayetteville  

Beautification Committee  
 

Annual Plant Sale  

Saturday, May 10  

Town Centre Gazebo  
 

Flowers for Mom wil l fund flowers for the vil lage!  

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT!  

~If wish you to  make a  donat ion , see form on back page  
 

Many Thanks to all  who have supported our continued 

efforts to make the Vil lage of Fayetteville a community  

that stand s out .  
 

A publ ic Thank You wi l l  be publ ished soon in the newspaper 
(Neighbors East) and on the Vi l lage website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 FAYETTEVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
www.fayettevillefd.com  

 

It is with great pleasure that we announce the award of the SAFER Grant, 

which was awarded to our organization from the Federal Government. 
This grant will allow us to recruit members with some social media 

enhancements, retain members with an education assistance program and 

reward our top responding members that put in numerous hours. Our 

members are among the most dedicated people that you will ever meet and 

with the assistance of this grant we will be able to expand our 

membership.  

 

In the coming months we will be starting a community AED/CPR training 

program and a First Aid training program. All of these programs will be 

taught at the station with dates to follow.  Please watch our website for 

more details. 

 
Just a couple of quick reminders: 

 

¶ Please check your smoke detectors and notify us if you have any issues. We 

have some detectors left from our grant and would be happy to install them. 

 

¶ As always, please keep your hydrants shoveled.  

 

¶ Child car seat checks are gladly done at the firehouse or can come to your event.   

Call 637-6101 to make an appointment to have your little onesô seat checked by 

certified technicians on staff! 

 

¶ Lastly, please make sure we can see your address, this will insure a timely 

response in case of an emergency.  

 

 

 

 

Fayetteville 

Fire 

Department 

 

Open House 
    

 Saturday, 

 April 26, 2014 

    10AM -2PM 
 

¶Fun activities 

for families and 

kids.   

¶Free hot dogs. 

¶Fire prevention 

ideas.  

¶ ñBe Readyò 

exhibit  

¶LegoÈ raffle.   

¶Fire 

extinguisher 

sales. 

¶NYS Police 

"Convincer" 

will simulate a 

low speed 

vehicle collision 

and 

demonstrates 

the benefit of 

wearing 

seatbelts under 

all 

circumstances.   

Please Note: 
 

¶ Debris pickup 
regularly scheduled 
for Friday, April 
18th will be picked 
up the following 
Monday, April 21st. 
  

¶ Sewer 
concerns?  Call the 
DPW first at 637-
6065 to help 
determine which 
side of the line the 
problem exists. 

 

¶ Canal Landing 
Park restrooms 
will be reopened 
around May 1st 
(after the last 
freeze may 
occur!) 
 

¶ Yard signs (i.e. 

garage sale) are not 
permitted in 
village parks or 
near street in 
right-of-ways.  
Check village 
code. 

 

http://www.fayettevillefd.com/

